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On December 29, just before 7 p.m., Caldwell Police assisted the U.S. Marshals Service in the arrest of a 

violent fugitive from California wanted for murder.  

 

U.S. Marshals and Caldwell Police had been monitoring a home on Sage Place, where the fugitive was 

believed to be hiding out while on the run from California. After several hours of surveillance, the U.S. 

Marshals, assisted by the Caldwell Police Department and the Nampa Police Department peacefully 

arrested 48-year-old Humberto Correa-Velasquez when he attempted to leave his home in a vehicle. He 

was taken into custody without incident or force and will be brought to justice.  

 

“The Caldwell Police Department remains committed to working with our local and federal partners and 

keeping our community safe by arresting predators who think they can make Caldwell a haven for illicit 

or conspicuous criminal activity. I’m not sure why Mr. Correa-Velasquez thought he would leave a state 

like California where there is rarely any accountability and come to Idaho where we have some of the best 

laws in the nation. Now, he can think about his decision for many years to come while he sits behind 

bars,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police.  
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